June 6, 2003

Ms. Rita Salazar 

San Antonio Metropolitan Health District
332 W. Commerce
San Antonio, Texas 78205

Dear Ms. Salazar:

As you know, the MAPP (Mobilizing for Action through Planning and Partnerships) process is fully underway in San Antonio, and has provided tremendous partnership opportunities for organizations interested in the health and well being of our community.  I would like to invite you to attend a meeting on Tuesday, June 10 to receive an update on the process.  This meeting will bring together all members of the Alliance for Community Health in San Antonio and Bexar County (Alliance), as well as anyone else interested in learning about MAPP.  The meeting will be held from 2:00 to 4:00 p.m. at Western Hills Christian Church located at 8535 Huebner Road (Huebner and Eckert), in the Fellowship Hall.  

On December 10, 2002, the Alliance met to identify the strategic issues that must be addressed in order to improve the health of our community.  As a result, the following strategic issues were identified.

	· How do we track change?
	· How do we affect public policy?

	· How do we promote a sense of community?
	· How do we assure access to care?

	· How do we encourage healthy lifestyles?


	· How do we provide a safe environment?




Since then, work groups have been organized for each of these strategic health issues.  These work groups have been tasked with developing strategies for improvement that capitalize on partnerships within the public health system.  At the meeting on June 10, you will have an opportunity to hear presentations from each of the work groups.  You will also have an opportunity to provide input on their proposed improvement strategies.   In addition, we will provide an update on the development of new resources to support our community health improvement efforts, including the potential funding from the STEPS to a HealthierUS Initiative, a community focused program to reduce the burden of asthma, diabetes and obesity in our community.  

Your participation and interest in the MAPP process is greatly appreciated.  I hope that you will attend the upcoming meeting on June 10, and will consider joining one of the strategic issue work groups, if you have not already done so.  Please RSVP to Theresa Gallagher if you plan to attend, as refreshments will be provided.  Theresa can be reached at 207-4218.  If you have any questions about the MAPP process, please contact Kathy Shields at 207-6030. I look forward to a productive meeting, and to seeing you once again.

Sincerely,

Fernando A. Guerra, M.D., M.P.H.

Director of Health

